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worked so hard and so effectively to make this story widely known in this state. 

Sandra Mendez Duran, Sylvia Mendez's younger sister, was born after the historic events 

of the Mendez v. Westminster case. 



 

The first step taken by the Senate was to pass a general policy on RSI, outlining its definition 

and expectations for faculty. However, we recognized that this policy was insufficient and 

required more detailed standards. To address this, we proposed department-level RSI plans 

to establish minimum acceptable levels of instructor presence in virtual classrooms. In 

correspondence courses, the instructor is not present, while in distance education courses, 

the instructor should engage similarly to an onsite instructor. We chose to implement this at 

the department level rather than college-wide, understanding that different disciplines 



 

contact strategies during Zoom or in-person sessions each week. I have noticed that when I 

send students links separately from class meetings on Zoom or in Canvas, they GRQ·W�OLNH�

having to look in many different places for things and this can lead to confusion. I am 

concerned about adding more layers of communication saying the same thing. As 

someone who interacts with students in Zoom and conducts frequent conferences, I find 

that increasing emails/announcements makes it less likely for students to read them, as 

students become overwhelmed and stop reading them altogether. Dan Johnson: Please 

note that this does not pertain to Zoom classes. However, I believe the ACCJC has a 

different definition and will evaluate live online classes as distance education. The Zoom 

component is automatically considered to meet the requirements for regular and 

substantive interaction (RSI). Senator Kennedy: Yes, however, we have been informed at 

OCC that some elements need to be within our Canvas portion. Since I teach half of my 

classes on Zoom and the other half on Canvas, I want to clarify that I typically handle most 

of these activities within either platform. When I add extra resources, such as links, outside of 

the Canvas or Zoom classroom, students often become confused and lose track. They prefer 

having everything integrated directly into the Canvas classroom or the Zoom session, rather 

than requiring them to check a third location. Does that clarify my point? Dan Johnson: Yes, 

embedding content is an option. For example, if you have a curated video from YouTube, 

you can embed it directly into the course instead of sending a separate link. This approach 

helps keep everything organized and easily accessible for students, which I also find 

effective.  

Vice President Gordon moved to extend this agenda item for additional five minutes; motion 

seconded; motion approved unanimously.  

Vice President Gordon: I would like to follow up on Senator Kennedy's point for clarification. 
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strictness of these requirements, particularly for newer faculty who may feel pressured to 

work beyond their contracted hours. With 40 students and 5 minutes of interaction each 

week, the workload quickly adds up and does not account for all the other responsibilities 

involved in teaching the course. Dan Johnson: One important point we did not discuss is that 

we establish certain standards. For instance, we do not expect instructors to provide 

feedback to every student, as that would be unrealistic. When giving feedback on 

assignments, it is not necessary to respond to each student individually, especially if many 

students perform well. Similarly, in discussion forums, it is impractical to respond to every 

student, especially in large classes with over 100 students. Therefore, we recommend that 

instructors aim to engage with approximately 20% of participating students. This approach 

takes workload considerations into account.  

President Drew: I would like to thank you for addressing the OCC Academic Senate and 

sharing your perspective on the utilization of RSI from Coastline. The questions and concerns 

raised here are valid, and it seems you have made significant advancements in establishing 

your policies compared to our current situation. The Senators have highlighted important 

points regarding the additional time required, and I appreciate the graph you created. I also 

understand Senator Ball's remarks about the increased workload and the necessity of 

tracking those hours.  

Anna Hanlon: I would like to clarify that Coastline is not asking faculty to do additional work. 

They are simply requesting that faculty identify how they are conducting their work once per 

semester on a designated form, which is then uploaded into their Canvas course in a hidden 

shell. After this, faculty can continue with their regular responsibilities. The goal is to ensure 

that faculty are not required to do more than what they are already doing effectively in a 

good online course. I would like to continue this conversation from this perspective. Laura 

Behr: I would like to note that Dan has provided numerous examples of methods, but we 

only need to implement two in our courses. Most of us are already doing this.   

B. Board Policy and Administrative Procedures (BP/AP) Report - Marilyn Kennedy:  

AP 3503 Missing Student Notification: This is nearly complete except for verification of a 

link intended for reporting or accessing safety information.   

AP/BP 6400 Audits: This is the auditing policy; I want to explain why this discussion is 

important. There are two types of auditors: financial auditors and internal process 

auditors. My focus is on the internal audit section.  

Right now, if you have concerns about processes, fraud, waste, or ethics violations, there 

is a reporting link on our OCC home page if some process or official protocol is being 

violated. You can report with your name or do so anonymously. The investigations 

include looking at the processes and speaking with those involved in the processes.  

I highlighted some changes in the internal auditing policy language referring to the 

Independent Internal Auditor Department that concern me, and it will be the resultant 

language, if approved:  

The Department shall have no direct operational responsibility or 

authority over any of the activities that it reviews



 



 

6. Adjournment 

President Drew adjourned the meeting at 12:20 p.m.   

Minutes Approved: November 5, 2024 

MINUTES: First draft written by Beatriz Rodriguez Vaca







 

* In all weeks where there is not High Contact RSI, there will be Low Contact RSI. 

** This table is primarily for hybrid courses where only part of the instruction is offered in 

an asynchronous online format. If unsure of the number of hours, refer to the class 

schedule or the course outline of record.  

 

 

1. The number of substantive posts will be equal to or greater than direct replies to at least 20% of the 
total number of students posting in that discussion. Care will be taken to vary the set of students 
replied to in the total set of discussions in the course. 

2. At least 25% of students submitting an assignment will receive substantive individualized feedback in 
addition to their grade. Use of robust grading rubrics is encouraged.  

3. RSI 5(a)Bt0.231o792 231o792 ieF231o792 iicumbmby4(ssF23s )467(ebssF23(d)-5(o-3(o)d)-5(i-11(wil) tempc)-5(ei)-th)-10(a)31o792m5(er -8(a)31(e)-13(n)4

ET

Q

 ieF2 ieF2st)-2vackny-5(e s)-F4( r)n 


